Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Nursing
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Nursing has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Hailey Lafferty, APRN, on November 06, 2023. The following is a summary of the agency's disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 49, No. 218, of the November 8, 2023, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner sought a Declaratory Statement from the Board to obtain clarification as to Section 464.012(3), F.S., as to whether Petitioner as an APRN, PMHNP-BC with less than two years’ experience is able to prescribe controlled substances schedules II-IV operating under a collaborative agreement with a psychiatrist. At the duly-noticed public meeting held on December 7, 2023, in Bonita Springs, Florida, the Board found that the statutory language is clear and section 394.455(36), F.S., requires 2 years of post-master’s clinical experience under the supervision of a physician. The Board’s Final Order was filed on January 16, 2024.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Joe R. Baker, Jr., Executive Director, Board of Nursing, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C02, Tallahassee, Florida 32399, MQA.Nursing@flhealth.gov, or by telephone at (850)245-4125.
